LEGAL NOTICE
1st Publication

In accordance with Aquatic Pesticide Permit # AI-7-23-44 as issued by the NYS Department of
Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) beginning on or after July 12, 2023, the City of Oneida intends to
apply a larvicide along select street and into its municipal storm water collection system for the purpose
of controlling mosquito's. Zoecon Altosid Larvicide Liquid Growth Regulator will be used along select
street at an application rate of 4 ounces per acre, and Zoecon Altosid XR Extended Residual Briquets (EPA
Reg. No. 2724-421) will be used at an application rate not to one (1) briquet per stormwater drainage
inlet. The active ingredient is 5.0% Methoprene for Zoecon Altosid Liquid, and 2.1% Methoprene for
Zoecon Altosid XR Briquets. The US Environmental Protection Agency toxicity category is "Caution”. The
application will take place between July 12, 2023 - August 15, 2023. The target pest is mosquito larva.
The larvicide will be applied by hand into water drainage inlets. A database, as well as map of the locations
of storm water inlets are on file at the Office of the City Engineer, 109 N. Main Street, Oneida, NY 13421
and are available for viewing during normal business hours, 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM, Monday thru Friday.
Inquiries concerning symptoms of pesticide poisoning should be directed to the Regional Poison Control
Center, telephone number 1-800-476-4766. General information regarding this permit can be obtained
from Jerry Kimmel, Pesticide Control Specialist 2, NYSDEC Region 7, telephone # 607-753-8532, the
Regional Poison Control Center, telephone number 1-800-476-4766, or the National Pesticide
Telecommunications Network at telephone number 1-800-858-7378. City of Oneida’s Certified Pesticide
Applicator, Ernest Leroy, will answer specific questions regarding the proposed pesticide application and
can be contacted during normal business hours, 8:00 AM to 3:30PM at telephone number 315-761-6983,
alternate, 315-363-7222 Monday thru Friday. Inquiries concerning symptoms of pesticide poisoning
related to Zoecon Altosid Larvicide Mosquito Growth Regulator, and Zoecon Altosid XR Extended Residual
Briquets should be made to the Regional Poison Control Center, telephone number 1-800-476-4766.

Released by: Jeffrey A. Rowe, PE, City Engineer
Date: June 29, 2023

cc. Mavyor
Common Council
Madison County Health Department (by FAX 366-2566)
Certified Applicator
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